

COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA CALIFORNIA

RESOLUTION TO COMMEMORATE THE NAMING OF THE CEDILLO COMMUNITY CENTER IN GUADALUPE

WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees, Guadalupe Joint Union School District has renamed the Family Service Center to the "Cedillo Community Center" on February 2, 2017; and

WHEREAS, Eva Cedillo has volunteered over thirty years of community service to elementary, junior high, high school and other community projects totaling over 10,000 hours; and

WHEREAS, Her volunteering at Mary Buren School, Migrant Program; McKenzie Junior High, School Site Council; and Righetti High School, Migrant Program, Region 18 as vice president and president, all provided tremendous support to the education of all who participated in school projects; and

WHEREAS, Her voice and leadership in support of providing affordable housing, senior services, and advocate for providing bus transportation for Righetti High School students, was extremely important in establishing needed services to Guadalupe residents; and

WHEREAS, her continued commitment to helping make Guadalupe a better place to live for all residents and is appreciated by all who have benefited from her unselfish willingness to give back to her community; and

WHEREAS, her love of the community of Guadalupe is reflected by her continued commitment and dedication to positive growth and community betterment;

THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED, that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors proclaim that the formally named Guadalupe Service Center, located at 4681 11th Street in Guadalupe, is now recognized as "The Cedillo Community Center".

Passed and adopted by the Board of Supervisors of Santa Barbara County, State of California, this 9th day of May 2017, by unanimous vote of all members present.

ATTEST: Montheyes at St.
Clerk of the Board

Supervisor - 1st District
Supervisor - 2nd District

Supervisor - 4th District

Supervisor - 5th District